Chapter 1 and Chapter 9 Task Group Meeting Notes 10/24/2022
Zoom
1 PM Pacific
Members Present:  Scott Doyle, Sharla Riead, Michael Arblaster, David Choo, Leo Jansen, Christine Do, Laurel Elam, John Hensley, Chris McTaggert
 
Will be starting at the beginning of Chapter 1 and work our way through sequentially, but will jump from section to section as needed based off feedback from the group. Link to document here. 
 
Christine will make the edits to the standard we discuss in a different color (orange) so that we can easily keep track of them, but the final deliverable version will only have one color changes for SDC900 and the industry to consider. 
 
Leo brought up introduction of Third Party EEPs from Addendum 65f and asked if we should align language in Section 101.1 with that or leave it as is.  We decided to leave the language in 101.1 dealing with qualification for public and private sector programs as is for now, but will revisit this as needed.
 
Discussed legal removal of Section 101.1.1 Relationship to State Law, this was done at direction from legal.
 
Discussed Leo’s comment about Providers acknowledging a choice in accredited RESNET software tools pursuant to section 105.  Also Laurel brought up the changes in Policies and Procedures manual in relation to this topic.  Leo will work on proposed edits to Section 105 and add them to Google Doc for the next call.
 
Sharla added instances of HERS Modelers throughout the document where they were missing.
 
Chris brought up the fact that there are multiple types of Providers defined in Appendix B of MINHERS, after discussion we decided that we will add a further definition for Providership to Appendix B. Scott and John clarified that we should be able to make a change to a definition even if it was not listed in our scope.
 
Chris brought up the idea of adding the CO2 index to the standard language as it is a known product coming to the market prior to its full adoption to the standards.  John stated that normally we don’t make those types of changes before it is fully adopted in the standards, but after discussion we decided that we are going to make a note to come back to this, and offline reach out to head of CO2 index work to add a more generic term to standard.
 
Had lengthy discussion on new requirements for re-inspection and verification of home’s previous Rating status from Section 102.1.10 and talked through several issues we had with it.  Scott and Leo agreed to work on re-work this language for review on a future call.  John further explained that this section was added and paired down by legal with intent of meeting specific issues and as a result has several unintended consequences when applied to the entire industry.
 
Sharla made a comment on intent of making changes to references the standard numerals at a specific level versus a more general level.  Group will check with Rick Dixon and come back to this idea on several proposed changes to the standards.


